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TO: Honorable Will Hartnett, Chair, House Committee on Judicial Affairs 

FROM: John Keel, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2189 by Rodriguez (Relating to temporary guardianship procedures), Committee Report 
1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

This bill would revise several subsections of Texas Probate Code Section 875, the section creating 
temporary guardianships. Most of the proposed changes would eliminate temporary guardianships 
granted without application, notice or hearing (ex parte). This bill would also shorten the time for 
postponement of temporary hearings; clarify the court’s authority to issue temporary restraining 
orders; add a bond requirement and require stated reasons for the guardianship in the order. 

According the Department of Protective and Regulatory Services (PRS), the changes in the bill would 
slow the process of obtaining guardianship but would result in more protection of the client’s right to 
due process in the legal system. Implementation of this bill would require changes in PRS policy, 
procedures, forms, and staff training. PRS indicates that the changes proposed by this bill could be 
managed with existing resources.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 212 Office of Court Administration, Texas Judicial Council, 530 Department of 
Protective and Regulatory Services
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